

## State of Tennessee Department of Economic and Community Development

Office of Federal Programs
William R. Snodgrass Tennessee Tower, 26<sup>th</sup> Floor
312 Rosa L. Parks Avenue
Nashville, Tennessee 37243-1102
FAX: 615-253-1870

November 4, 2013

The Honorable J.H. Graham, III Mayor 392 North Main Street Crossville, TN 38555-4232

RE: Crossville 2013 CDBG

Dear Mayor Graham:

I am pleased to inform you that Governor Haslam has approved your 2013 CDBG regular round application for the water systems improvement project in the amount of \$500,000. As you know, CDBG funds cannot be released until a contract between the state and your community has been executed and contract conditions have been satisfied. A contract will be emailed to you in the coming weeks, and the Environmental Review Record is due within 90 days of this letter. If there will be a delay, please contact ECD as soon as possible.

This letter will also serve as approval to use Evan Sanders of Community Development Partners as the administrator for this project and Bob Threadgill of GRW Engineers, Inc. for the engineering services for this project.

Activities which you may begin to work on with receipt of this letter are the environmental review, administration and engineering design.

If you have any additional questions, please contact me at brooxie.carlton@tn.gov or 615-741-8806.

Sincerely,

**Brooxie Carlton** 

Director

CC:

Evan Sanders

Bob Threadgill